
Town of Mecan Regular meeting -January 12th 2022 
 

January 12th 2022 Town of Mecan Regular Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m.. 
Present: Michael Raddatz,  Brandon Frazer, Tom Breiling, Caroline Gemoll, and Valorie Schable. 
 
Minutes from December 15th, 2021 Regular meeting were read by Caroline Gemoll. Motion to approve 
minutes with correction of VA changed to American Legion and correct the number 0, by Michael Raddatz 
, 2nd by Brandon Frazer. Passed.  
 
Valorie Schable read the treasurer's report. Motion to put Treasurer's report on file by Brandon Frazer, 
2nd by Tom Breiling.  Passed. 
 
Highway billing - Michael stated that he went over the  bill with Brian about the mowing.  There was a 
year that we only mowed once.   Mike will review when it comes time to mow as we cannot afford 10k for 
mowing.    They also reviewed possible grant funds for Eagle Road.     Estimated cost for brushing, 
drainage, culverts and paving, $274.134.  The grant is70% coverage from the State and our portion will 
be  $68,534.   Mike stated that the grant will need to be in by January 15th, 2022.   Motion to approve 
applying for grant funds LRIP Supplement by Tom Breiling, 2nd by Brandon Frazer. Passed. 
 
Change for Mileage 58.5 
 
 
WTA meeting - April 26th 2022. American Legion said  we can have  free rental  if Brandon signs up  at  
Montello’s  American Legion. Water and coffee we can bring in,  drinks and soda will need to be 
purchased.   Mike Raddatz made a motion to use the American Legion Hall for the WTA meeting, 2nd by 
Tom Breiling.  
 
Marquette Adams Telephone is scheduled to start July 1st, and we will get a bill for the first half. 
 
Mike stated that we will need to allocate the funds and they  will need to be reported to the State and 
Federal Government on the government web site.   
 
Zoning - None 
Building Permits- 
Mowing- Mike asked if we have contacted Contract Services - Caroline will send email to see if they are 
going to place a bid for mowing.    
 
Fire Bills- Caroline stated that she received two and has billed out the trailer that blew up on Christmas.   
Caroline stated that the owner called and stated that she will not be paying the bill.  Mike stated that we  
will send it to the State Collection agency.   
 
Correspondence-  Valorie stated that she received an email about the pilt funds and that our Town of 
Mecan was not listed in the spreadsheet that was provided.    Caroline stated that she received a letter 
from the State ensuring that we are getting funds, but will check with them.     
 
Vouchers 175-214  Motion to approve vouchers 175-214 by Brandon Frazer, 2nd by Tom Breiling. 
Passed.  Caroline updated the Voucher list as the original list did not include Moraine VTE but a check 
was prepared and due to issue.   
 
Mike will not be at the February meeting - Brandon will conduct the meeting. 
 
Next meeting will be Wednesday February 9th  at 6:00 p.m.  
 
Meeting adjourned 7:22 p.m. 


